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THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 344 (Res. No. 710)

By Council Members Katz and Avella

SUBJECT

MANHATTAN CB - 5
C 060310 ZSM

City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by 23rd Street Development LLC, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter, and proposed for modification pursuant to Section 2-06(c)(1) of the Uniform Land Use Review Procedure for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-711 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the use regulations of Section 42-10 to allow residential use (Use Group 2 uses); and the height and setback regulations of Section 43-43 (Maximum Height if Front Wall and Required Front Setbacks), and the rear yard regulations of Section 43-26 (Minimum Required Rear Yards) and 43-28 (Special Provisions for Through Lots); to facilitate the construction of a 21-story and 3-story mixed use development on property located at 35-41 West 23rd Street (Block 825, Lots 20 and 1001-1005), in an M1-6 District, within the Ladies’ Mile Historic District.

INTENT

To facilitate the construction of a 21-story and 3-story mixed-use development, in an M1-6 District, within the Ladies’ Mile Historic District.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  January 8, 2007 and January 11, 2007


Witnesses in Favor:  Five


Witnesses Against:  Two

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  January 11, 2007


The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:
Against:


Abstain:

Avella
None


None


Rivera

Felder

Gioia

Jackson

Katz

McMahon

Sears

COMMITTEE ACTION


DATE:  January 11, 2007


The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modifications to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:
Against:
Abstain:

Katz
None


None

Rivera

Avella

Cont’d

Baez

Comrie

Dilan

Felder

Gioia

Jackson

Liu

McMahon

Seabrook

Sears

Arroyo

Dickens

Garodnick

Lappin

Mendez

Oddo

FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on January 17, 2007.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated January 24, 2007, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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